A new Web site, OnTarget is allowing educators, parents, administrators and policymakers to compare how schools in districts and cities around the nation. The data includes computer-to-student ratio, Internet access statistics, and how computers are being used in the classroom. Barbara Reeves, Director of Instruction Technology at the Maryland State Department of Education says, “It’s really interesting. When you make data public, you don’t know what the reaction will be. But rather than negative consequences, we were able to use it in a timely way to make funding decisions based on schools’ needs...I’ve become a believer in data and data-driven decisions.” As an example of the power of data,  $9 million in new technology funding was approved in Prince George’s County after the data was made public.  Maryland, Mississippi, and a dozen or so other states will be using the OnTarget system by the end of the year. While it is helpful to have access to the computer-student ratios, one of the most valuable uses of the OnTarget system is discovering how the computers are used.  Zucchini Dean, information technology planner for the Mississippi Department of Education Office of Technology said they use the software to gather data on computer use.  “People are saying things like...’You know, I really thought more of the teachers were using e-mail, but it’s just 30 percent.’ This has given them a chancel to see what training is needed.”
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